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Resolving Conflicts in European Fundamental Rights Protection 

National and European Courts’ Perspectives 

by Šejla Imamović 

 

1. The legal architecture of European fundamental rights is not yet completed. 

What is still missing is a clear vision on the role and function of fundamental 
rights in the context of EU law, as well as its relationship with the ECHR. 

2. Accession of the EU to the ECHR would have clarified the relationship between 
the two and introduced a legal avenue to resolve potential conflicts. However, 
the CJEU’s regrettable Opinion 2/13, which can only be understood as a Court 
seeking to protect itself from external supervision, forecloses any real 
possibility for accession in the near future. 

3. National courts are (still) caught in the middle: they have to ensure 
compliance with both EU law and the ECHR, while clear rules on their 
relationship are lacking. Consequently, national courts may be confronted with 
competing and conflicting treaty obligations. 

4. Divergences and conflicts between EU and ECHR law have become more 
frequent in recent years. They are problematic for national courts when the 
level of protection provided in EU law falls below the minimum level of 
protection required under the ECHR. 

5. There are no clear rules in international law capable of resolving conflicts 

between EU and ECHR law. However, Article 52(3) of the EU Charter of 
Fundamental Rights can be seen as a conflict rule. It states that the rights 
guaranteed by the Charter are to have the same meaning and scope as 
corresponding ECHR rights, including the extent to which they can be limited. 

In case of a conflict between EU law and the ECHR, the minimum level of 
protection, as required by the ECtHR, should be respected. 

6. The EU and its Member States have a duty to ensure that EU law and 
policymaking are ‘Charter-proof’. 

7. The proposed framework for resolving conflicts between EU and ECHR law in 
this research may ultimately have the effect of facilitating decision-making at 
the national level in fundamental rights cases. 

8. Conflicts between EU law and national constitutional law in relation to 
fundamental rights do not arise often but, when they do arise, they test the 

strength of the EU structure and the limits of European integration. 

9. One of the hallmarks of the system set up by the ECHR is that it acts as a 

safety net for the people of Europe.  It should thus be used only if all other 
remedies have been exhausted. 


